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Times Tables Excellence 

How good are you at times tables? Edinburgh students are 

great at them! At the end of every year, each child has 

learned lots more about quick number computations for 

maths efficiency. These awards celebrate the children's 

learning of skip counting and times tables that are required    

at their grade level. Congratulations, each one.      

 

Edinburgh Concerts & Graduations 

 
 

Parents, family and friends are invited to celebrate the 

achievements of Edinburgh College students for the 

2018 College year. 
 

Secondary Multi-Purpose Hall 

 

ELC        Tuesday, December 4      7:00pm 

Primary       Wednesday, December 5    7:00pm 

Secondary   Thursday, December 6      7:00pm  
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From the College Library 
 

Top Borrowers 
Congratulations to all the keen readers and library users 

who have consistently borrowed and returned their library 

items. 

Our top Primary  borrowers for the 

year are: 

Prep ï Gabriel 

Year 1 ï Dakota (With 101 items Dakota 

was the most prolific borrower in the 

school.) 

Year 2 ï Reuben 

Year 3 ï Jayden C 

Year 4 ï Lily H 

 
Summer Reading 
School holidays and summer fun are 

on the way. However, keep in mind 

that literacy skills acquired throughout 

the year can óslideô during the summer 

break. Reading during the holidays 

will go far in combatting this as well as providing a wonderful 

pursuit for all that extra time. In support of holiday reading, 

the College Library is encouraging students who are return-

ing next year to borrow up to three items over the holiday 

period.  This is the first time holiday borrowing has been   

permitted and we look forward to lots of great reads leaving 

the shelves temporarily. Family members are welcome to 

visit and borrow from the EC Library and make summer 

reading a whole family activity. We would also encourage 

visits to local libraries as a regular holiday outing. There are 

wonderful holiday programs as well as amazing books and 

resources to borrow.  - Mrs Stanton 
 

Gripping Futsal Final 
A tense 1 all draw was the result for the futsal final after 20 

minutes of back and forth, excellent teamwork on both sides, 

brave saves from both goalies and big gasps from the large 

crowd watching Team Liam battle Team Tom.  

Even after three minutes of overtime, the deadlock was     

unbroken, so it came down to a penalty shootout. Excellent 

keeping from Josh Newell saw him stop two but it still came 

down to the last shot. Only when Kynan put that past Tom 

was there at last a result. 

What a tremendous way to conclude a fascinating season. 

The team with two wins, two draws and a loss hung on to a 

top three spot, upset their semi and then did the same in the 

grand final. Well done to Liam, Josh, Kai, Nate and Kynan 

plus their regular season helpers Jordan Warren and 

Cooper Fletcher.  

 

óThe Challengeô Presentation Night 

A formal dinner and presentation night marked the           

conclusion of óThe  

Challengeô for the Year 9 

students. Each student has 

grown from their experiences 

throughout the year and the 

staff are very proud of every 

individual, as are their       

parents. Congratulations, Year 9.  

Class of 2018 Graduation Reminder 
Blazers and full winter uniform are required for Secondary 

Awards/Graduation. If you donôt have a blazer please 

speak to Mrs Wood or Miss Judd ASAP.  

Year 5 ï Lal 

Year 6 ï William 

Staff ï Mrs Turner 

Second-hand Textbook Trading 
End of year is fast arriving and itôs time to look for second-

hand textbooks. Second-hand textbooks in relation to the 

College are traded via the Sustainable School Shop      

website: www.sustainableschoolshop.com.au  

This service provides access to second-hand textbooks, 

calculators, musical equipment etc. all year. If you have 
any of these items you no longer need and they are in 

good condition or better, then list them for sale on the 

website as this will help another family looking to buy. 

http://www.sustainableschoolshop.com.au
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Poetry from Year 3 

 
 

Maths Games   
Year 5 have been 
making their own 
mathematics board 
games. Their brief 
was to make a game 

engaging for          
students of their own 
age. The enjoyable 
part was spending 
time playing the 
game and seeing 
which aspects 
worked or didn't 
work.  
- Mr Coutet 
 
 

 

 
Year 8 & 9 Explore Real Life 
The Year 8 & 9 Humanities classes are learning about real 

life - and finding that itôs not as easy to afford everything 

that they want as they had hoped.  

Having made a wish list, the students randomly selected 

jobs. Some are discovering that their income does not 

match the money they had planned to spend. As a result, 

they are learning to budget, and some are having to be 

quite ruthless or in-

ventive to try and bal-

ance the books.  

 

A Year 9 student was 

heard to say, óI donôt 

think I understood the 

value of money until 

now.ô  

Iôm sure the lessons 

will continue.  

 

They are also hearing from several guest speakers. So far, 

a CEO, graphic designer, vascular surgeon and an SES 

trainer have all spent a lesson sharing insights into work 

life balance, health, finance and life in general.  

Student Baptism 
The family of Isabella in Year 6, would like to invite her 

friends and teachers to attend her baptism on  

December 1, 11:00am at the Ringwood Adventist Church,  

28 Mullum Mullum Road, Ringwood. You are welcome to 

stay and enjoy lunch with us afterwards. If you are able to 

bring something to contribute it would be appreciated.  

 

Set  
Construction 

 
Sunday 2nd, 9am 

 and/or  
Tues 4th, Wed 5th, 
 Thurs 6th 
4pm till dark. 
Nathan Hall 
0488 793207 

Set-Up  
Working Bee 

 
Sunday 

December 9th 
 

8am till dark. 
Lunch provided. 
Meet in Primary  
Art Room. 

Face Painters 
Mon-Thurs 10-13th 
Kim Nuske 
0403 812 376 

 
Angel Choir 
Mon-Thurs 10-13th 
Lorraine Ngwenya 
E: lorrainenngwenya@ 

gmail.com 

Photo Booth 
Staff 

 
Roster 2 hours 

Mon-Thurs 10-13th 
Between 6 - 10pm 

 
Jacqui Knight 
E: jacqui.knight@ 
ec.vic.edu.au 

Parking  
Attendants 

 
Mon-Thurs 10-13th 
5 pm onwards 

 
Will Kent 
0431 932 339 

 

    December 10-13 
 

  Tickets are now available. 

Your help would be 
greatly appreciated for 
this event.  
 
Listed are some specific 
areas that require extra 
help. Please contact the 
person in charge of each 
area if you are able to 
assist at all.  
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Calendar of Events 

PRIMARY 
 
NOVEMBER 

 29    Year 3 Excursion 

 29    Year 6 Dinner 

 

DECEMBER 

 4     ELC Concert & Graduation Night 

 5     Concert, Awards & Graduation Night 

 7     Fruit/Nut Order Pickup 3pm 

 10    Year 6 Fun Day 

 11    Last Day Fun Day 

 

 
SECONDARY 
 
NOVEMBER 

 28    The Class of 2018 Formal  

 30    Final Day for Year 10 & 11 

 30    Year 9 Exams 

 

DECEMBER 

 3-4    Year 9 Exams 

 6     Presentation Night  

 7     Fruit/Nut Order Pickup 3pm 

 

 

Bursary Applications and Fee Reminder: 

Applications for Bursary can be obtained from 

Rose Delac.  

Please finalise your account before the end of the 

year. Fees can be paid via credit card, direct debit, 

EFT or BPAY.  

If you need assistance, please contact Rose Delac.  

College Bursar, on 9728 2211.  

 

Canteen News for Primary Students 
December 4 is the last day for Canteen.  

There are limited supplies of pizza and nachos. Please list 

a substitute for your child in case we have run out.  

For example: Opt 2 - cheese / tomato toastie. 

 

Violin, Viola and Cello Lessons with Mr 
Cole in 2019 
Mr Cole is an AMB examiner with many years of              

experience teaching young students. Lessons are          

conducted during school hours. Phone Alex Cole on       

0424 256 956 or email alexcole888@gmail.com. 

 

Guitar, Bass Guitar, Drums, Modern  

Piano/Keyboard  
Mr Richard Hunt will again be teaching at the school in 

2019. Lessons are available for ELC & Prep through to 

VCE students. Mr Hunt specialises in VCE level and above 

in Guitar. Applications are available from the front desks or 

phone Mr Hunt 0412 821 684 out side school hours or 

email huntdeb@gmail.com.  

 

Piano, Voice, Flute and Theory Lessons  
Ms Nyarne Darko is now taking enrolments for 2019. 

If you would like to have lessons in Piano, Voice, Flute or 

Theory at school or after school, please contact Nyarne on 

0410641192 or see Mrs Anderson/Mrs Liebrandt for a   

business card. 

 

Bulk Fruit & Nuts Collection Date 
If you remembered to place you online         

order before Sunday 25th, please collect your 

goods at Primary or Secondary reception 

desks on Friday, December 7th, from 3pm.   

Order online at: saygrace.com.au  before the last Sunday 

of the month. Password: robsteed 

 

Strawberry Season 
Seconds by the tray (approximately 5kg) $8. 

Order and pay Mrs Liebrandt before 11:00am 

and pick up from the Primary office that same afternoon.  

Host a Student 
Edinburgh College will be hosting a group of four  

Japanese boys through AIIU for Term 1 2019. 

If you are able to offer accommodation for a student from 

31
st
 January until 6

th
 April, or for a portion of this time, or 

would like some further information please email AIIU re-

gional manager Christine, chrisi@aiiu.com.au or contact 

area coordinator, Ruth  

Valle, 0405 357 650, ruth_valle@hotmail.com 

Hosts receive a tax free stipend of $245 per week to    

assist with hosting costs. Host family members aged 18 

years and over must have WWC checks.   

Uniform Shop Special Opening Hours 
The uniform shop will close for the year next Tuesday,  

December 4, 9:00am.  

  

2019 special opening hours are as follows: 

Jan 28th  9:00am to 12 noon Primary Students 

Jan 28th  1:00pm to 4:00pm  Secondary Students 

Jan 29th  3:00pm to 7:00pm 

Jan 30th  Appointment Only 

Jan 31st 8:00am to 9:00am 

February 1st 8:00am to 9:00am 

Please phone Donny Wareham on 0409 194 022 for            

appointments or any enquiries.  

mailto:chrisi@aiiu.com.au
mailto:ruth_valle@hotmail.com

